MASSACHUSETTS FIRE DISTRICT FOURTEEN

MEETING MINUTES

Meeting held January 21, 2021 via Zoom
Registered:

Chief Purcell

Chief Parenti

Chief Young

Deputy Gogan

Chief McPherson
Michael Torosian
Chief Stowers
Chief Landry

Chief Lentini

Chief Johannes
Chief Achilles
Chief Fillebrown

Chief Hart

Chief Vuona

Chief Breen

Chief Judge

Deputy Colby
Chief Sorrows
Chief Whalen
Asst. Chief Choate

Asst. Chief Ripley
Deputy Arnum
Chief Ward

Asst. Chief Schultz

Deputy Latta

Chief Dutcher
Chief Slaman
Chief Robie
Deputy Miller


Absent:

Chief Cassidy
Chief Daige

Chief Nelson

Meeting called to order at 09:14
Reports 
Treasurer -   Chairman McPherson presented to December Treasurer’s Report.

· Motions were made, seconded, and voted unanimously to accept the December Treasurer’s report as read.

Report Discussions

FCAM – Chief Landry

· The first phase of the C-19 Vaccine seemed to go well for all communities.  
· Second shot is in a month.  If anyone’s situation changes, please reach out.
Dive Team – Chief Slaman

·  The dive team responded to an activation in Ashland that included 2 days of diving and coordinating with several agencies. They showed strong risk assessment and safety precautions.  C-14 was invaluable as all the command posts were in different locations. Thank you to Chief Purcell and Chief Robie for being on scene and stepping in when necessary, as only a Chief can, to maintain the flow.
Fire Mob – Chief Choate

· Fire Mob plan has been accepted and are posted on the MEMA website.
Old Business 
· E-Board openings – Chairman Landry reminded the membership that following openings need to be filled in FY22: Chairman, Vice Chairman, Treasurer and 3rd seat (24).  Conversation took place regarding making an amendment to the bylaws allowing consecutive terms for the Treasurer’s position, as it is a specialty position.  This will be added to the next meeting’s agenda.
New Business

In Brian Robert’s absence, Chairman Landry relayed the following Comms information:

· A vendor came in to look at the North Tower, but they were unable to identify or address the issue.  Comms team put together a scope of work that they would like to see accomplished with a new vendor.  If the scope of work works within their budget, they will proceed and if the estimated repair costs exceed their budget, they will come back to the membership.

· Mike Torosian addressed the change in North Tower operations during its down time. Control point testing has been put on hold for the time being and communities have been asked to call in daily 508-881-0119.  Burning condition information is being communicated directly with dispatchers via email. Looking into communicating with the D-14 smartboard as well. Let Mike know about any changes to notification emails you would like to make.

· CISM Committee update from Chief Breen – they are working to improve communication for request for CISM.  Requests should go thru the Control Point.  Chief Breen will also be reaching out to Dave Flannery.
·  MFA clarification of liability for recruit candidates was discussed at length by the membership.  Chief Stowers will reach out to MFA for more information to bring back to the membership, Chief Choate will bring it up at the next Training Council meeting as well.

· FCAM has openings on its Call/Vol committee and Chief Zack Ward has expressed his interest in representing District 14.

· Motions were made, seconded, and voted unanimously to endorse Chief Zachary Ward as FCAM’s District 14 Call/Vol Committee Rep.

A letter of support will be sent to FCAM.
· Central Chief for MCI committee is needed.  Auburn Fire Chief Coleman has all the details of the position. Chief Achilles will vet out the position with Chief Coleman and advise the membership.

· Chief Vuona advised the membership that there has not been much, if any, progress in the legislature.  No updated on the PPE donation as they are waiting for supply chain information.
· Discussion point regarding incremental dues increases of $250 per year beginning FY23. 

· HazMat trailer being housed in Hudson – after a lengthy discussion, it was agreed that because this trailer is available to every District 14 community to support their annual hazmat training, that it was indeed a D-14 asset and would be supported by the district.

· Motions were made, seconded, and voted unanimously to make the necessary repairs to the D-14 hazmat trailer.

· Chief Choate informed the membership that MFA muni hires have resumed.  Should we look into scheduling more Instructor I and Officer I classes?  Yes, all the Chiefs need classes. Coordinator will send out an email to gauge class interests. 
· Chief Purcell advised the membership of an issue with UMASS, both campuses, holding the wall. Hallway beds have been done away with and fire personnel is having to manage patient care against emergency department walls for hours at a time.  Resources are being held up for huge amounts of time. Chief Purcell has attempted to work this out with the nursing director, the medical director and the administrative managers, to no avail.  Chief Purcell will pen a letter on behalf of D-14, for review by the membership prior to sending, that can be sent to the proper agencies, including FCAM, that may be able to assist.  
Meeting adjourned at 10:23
Respectfully submitted,
Tina Marie D’Asti
Coordinator
